
TOWN OF BOURNE 
BOURNE VETERANS MEMORIAL COMMUNITY/SENIOR CENTER 

COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
MINUTES OF 5/20/21 

 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Marilyn Jackson, Gerri Parham-Andos, Dianne 
Carter, Sandra Barnard, Jean Hills, Lorraine Young, Bev Armando, Ken 

Blanchard, Edith Hurd 
 
ABSENT MEMBERS: Joe Donatelle 

 
EXCUSED MEMBERS: Jean Hills 

 
OTHER PRESENT: Debi Oliviere-Llanes, Kari Leighton, Arne Carr 
 

Meeting called to order at 11:05 a.m.                                                                             
 

MINUTES: Upon a motion made by Gerri and seconded by Sandy, the 
board unanimously voted to approve the minutes of 4/15/21 as written 
into record. 

 
Public Comment: Arne Carr  
The Craft Fair will be held June 12th at the Sagamore Inn from 10am-3pm. 

They have exceeded the quota for tables.  
 

OUTREACH:  Kari Leighton 

 Kari and Merry have attended various meetings and trainings. 

 Held two vaccine clinics and vaccinated some homebound seniors. 

 Vaccine appointments slowing down 

 1knoz box was installed. Three fuel assistant applications were 
processed. 

 Kari is now starting to resume home visits and is discovering 

changes in the clients due to Covid. 

 Working closely with Merry to get her up to speed. 

 
DIRECTOR’S REPORT: Debi Oliviere-Llanes 

 199 meals were purchased meals over the month. 

 Elder Law had eight appointments 

 SHINE had nine appointments 

 Mobile Dental provided services for two people 

 Transportation had 34 medical rides and 34 shopping rides 

 Four (masked) clients can now ride the bus at one time 

 AARP finished up the program with 47 clients 

 Synergy of Sound had 6 participants 

 105 vaccines were distributed 



 Attended various meetings 

 Upcoming events include movies, an Ice Cream Social, and a Food 
Truck event 

  
 

 

OTHER BUSINESS: 

 The Activity Room should be completed by the first week of June. 

 Volunteers will be brought back to direct clients at the new front 
reception area 

 Discussed fine tuning the financial webinar that was held. 
 

 
 

Upon a motion duly made by Dianne and seconded by Sandy, the board 
unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 11:41 a.m.  
 

Respectfully submitted,  
 

 
Linda J. Rush  
Administrative Assistant 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 


